LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 5, 2010

12:00 P.M., ROOM 201, B&O

Present:    Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, Sara Hupp, Arlene Kuca, John Reho, Christina Sullivan, Pat Stroud (presiding), Sigourney Tabor, Steve Woodburn
Excused:  Delilah Ryan
I.  Welcome and approval of minutes from Friday, May 7, 2010 meeting:  Pat welcomed Sigourney Tabor as the new student representative to the LRC Committee.  Crystal made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 7, 2010 meeting.  Sara seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.
II. Director’s Report:

A. Community Computers:  Pat reported that community computers are now set up on all three campuses.  The computers must be accessed with a log-in code that is provided to the LRCs from the IT Department.  
B. Information Literacy:  Pat reported that she and Delilah Ryan worked on an Information Literacy project last year.  Steve Gress is now working on this issue in Gen Ed.
C. Safety Concerns:  There have been some safety concerns on the outer campuses because most of the offices close at 6:00 p.m. The LRCs and the main office are open until 7:00 p.m.  Because of this the Safety Committee decided that the phones in the Weirton LRC should be set-up as speaker phones so they can be used in an emergency.  Steve stated that has not yet been done. He will check on it.
D. Copier in Weirton:  Pat reported that the LRC in Weirton has been given a refurbished Xerox copier.  It took awhile to get it, but it works fine.
E. Staff:  Pat reported that Janet Corbitt was off from work for almost the whole spring semester.  Pat reported on some recent changes that have been made to the rules for hiring part-time employees. Part-time regular employees now have to be approved by the president, and their employment can be continued.  Pat submitted a request for positions in Weirton and New Martinsville. The New Martinsville position was approved, and Melody Anderson was hired starting December 1.  The Weirton position was denied.  Pat stated that this will cause problems in June 2011 when Tilly’s time in Weirton is up. This will restrict staffing in Weirton, and Pat will not be able to leave the Weirton Campus.  This could possible lead to reduced Library hours. Pat will request the Weirton position again. 
F. Budget/Capitol:
     OTPS Budget: Pat reported that the current OTPS budget received a 5% cut, and there 
     will probably be another 5% cut next year.  Because of this cut the supply line item will 
     be running out of funds shortly.  Toner cartridges for the student printers are purchased 
     from this line item. Pat stated that we will need to be allocated additional funds, or else
     she will have to move money from other line items.  She suggested that faculty send in
     any material requests before the funds are gone.  Additionally, the costs for the
     databases, periodicals, and newspapers increase every year.
      Capital Budget: Pat reported that this year’s Capital funds will be spent on furniture for

      the Wheeling campus.  Additionally, Weirton will be getting a quiet room built in the

      Library.  Pat asked for suggestions for next year’s capitol budget.  She stated that next

      year she will request a proxy server.  This will help with database log-ins.

G. Computers:  Pat reported that several computers in the Wheeling LRC have been


upgraded.  Two new computers were also installed in the area behind the Circulation

 
Desk to be used as testing computer.  Pat stated that additional requests have been

 
submitted for the upgrade of some of the older computers.  She reported that Dave Hanes
 
has been very helpful with these issues.

H. Bedbugs:  Pat reported that a community person was bit by a bedbug in the Wheeling LRC in July.  The Library was inspected by an exterminating company, and bedbugs were found. The Library was closed for several days, and was treated.  There have been subsequent inspections, and the problem seems to have been resolved.
III. ILL Document:  The revision of the ILL guidelines was briefly discussed at the meeting in May.  Pat distributed a copy of the revised guidelines.  She explained inter-library loan, and reviewed the changes that were made to the guidelines. She stated that there is a problem with getting the ILL request form put up on the web page for distance students to use. Pat stated that there are a lot of issues that need to be worked out with regard to Distance Ed students and ILL borrowing.  Firstly, there needs to be a definition of what a Distance Ed student is. Christina suggested defining a student as Distance Ed if they are only enrolled in online classes.  Steve stated that a vicinity should also be defined. Discussion was held on what fees students should be charged, shipping, etc.  Arlene and Steve both stated that shipping costs should be the responsibility of the students borrowing the items.  Pat stated that most libraries do make students responsible for shipping of the materials.  Pat will ask the Distance Ed Committee for help with these issues.
IV. Assessment Project – Gate Count:  Pat reported that the LRC staff collected statistics for a gate count earlier in this fall semester.  A count will also be done in the spring.  Pat distributed a handout showing the statistics collected during the count, and statistics from the LRC’s 2010 Annual Report.  She reviewed the handout.  In summary, the LRCs had a total combined gate count of 3,932 people entering the LRCs (New Martinsville - 611, Weirton - 600, and Wheeling – 2,721).  Annual report statistics showed an annual circulation of 6,291 items.  The LRC computers were used 36,679 times.  32,218 public service questions were answered, and 3,397 tests were administered.
Pat reported that an additional assessment project included handing out questionnaires to students that received Bibliographic Instruction (BI) in a Comp class, and who had completed a research paper.  Pat distributed the analysis and recommendations that were made from the compilation of the questionnaires.  Steve suggested using this assessment in speech classes.  John stated that Pat does an outstanding job with the BI sessions in the classrooms. Sigourney agreed. Pat stated that distance education students also need to have an understanding of BI.

V.   Future:  Pat asked the committee members to try to promote the libraries when they can. Students need a lot of help, and they receive it at the Libraries.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.








Submitted by,








Linda Fletcher

